

# SUMMARY OF MONTHLY EXECUTIVE MEETING

At the **Monthly Executive Meeting** on **18 Mar 2025** these minutes were **confirmed as presented**.

**Name:** Show Hunter Executive  
**Date:** Tuesday, 18 February 2025  
**Time:** 7:30 pm to 8:50 pm (NZDT)  
**Location:** Zoom, Zoom  
**Committee Members:** Abby Fawcett, Gerardine Wood, June Berrington, Lisa Clark, Lucy Maley, Maria Collins

**Apologies:** Kirsten Hence, Sarah Foreman, Penny Tapley, Marilyn Thompson

## 1. Opening Meeting

### 1.1 Confirm Minutes

**Monthly Executive Meeting 17 Dec 2024**, the minutes were confirmed as presented.

## 2. Correspondence

### 2.1 Judges payments

Delegates newsletter to have a reminder about discussing with a judge their payment and reimbursement for travel, before engaging them.

## 3. Portfolio Reports

### 3.1 Official Training/Recruitment/Upgrades

As the South Island judges clinic was cancelled Lucy carried out ringside judges training at Nationals. Lucy and Jennie Pike will also do this at Canterbury Champs.

### 3.2 Publicity / Communications

Hunter Highlights – Maria had redrafted preview on remits.

Lucy will write a new one next week. This will include articles about trot, canter trot, if need a whip and what to do when approaching a fence and it blows down or is not jumpable.

### **3.3 HOY**

June has been in Hastings checking up on things.

All measuring has been done. The hack warm up area has had an extra 14 metres added to it. Grounds look amazing. There is gating this year around the rings.

June has organized washing of the SH jumps

### **3.4 Series Finals at HOY**

Gerardine to do catering for Series Finals sponsors and invited guests. Table for catering to be placed at front of marquee.

Abby will follow up with Series Sponsors to confirm they are coming to present.

### **3.5 Booklet Upgrade**

Work in progress.

Lisa suggested some additions - horse welfare, role of stewards etc.

### **3.6 Dynavyte SH Rider of the Month**

Yet to select the February rider.

### **3.7 Media Reports**

Clare, Rebecca and Maria are writing SH media articles for the FB page.

There is a huge amount of work involved in doing these articles, which also involve getting permission to use photos.

Lisa will talk to Marilyn and suggest Show Hunter take it over with Lisa to edit and approve articles.

## **4. Island Co-Ordinator Reports**

### **4.1 South Island**

Judges clinic- working on this as reported in training.

### **4.2 North Island**

There has been good weather between shows.

BOP NI Champs were at Taupo.

## **5. Series Show Limits**

### **5.1 Series Show Limits**

The proposed remit on Series Show Limits, needs to be published and circulated now as show dates need to be applied for by the 21st March.

Lucy will do this and add to the delegates newsletter.

## 6. Delegates

### 6.1 Delegates Newsletter

Series Show Limits proposed remit change to limits in be in newsletter.

18 mm breakaway cups new rule to be explained in newsletter.

There is the possibility that some cups could be adapted to meet this standard.

### 6.2 Delegates Zoom Meeting

Date to be set at next meeting..

## 7. Other Business

### 7.1 Administration

### 7.2 Planning

Lisa will speak to Lucy Olphert about what is involved with a rider going overseas to compete in another country

### 7.3 Jumping Board Update

Lisa gave an update on recent board meetings.

### 7.4 Riders Rep

Board keen to support a Show Hunter riders rep, could be one for each island. This was seen as a good idea by the SH executive and will be instigated for next season.

## 8. Close Meeting

### 8.1 Close the meeting

**Next meeting:** Monthly Executive Meeting - 18 Mar 2025, 7:30 pm